Regular Meeting		          	 		        		January 4th, 2021
	

The Regular Meeting of the Clinton Township Supervisors was held Monday, January 4th, 2021 at the Clinton Township Municipal Building, 2118 State Rt. 54, Montgomery, PA.  The meeting was called to order at 6:50 p.m. by Chairman Deitrick with Supervisors Matthew Dodge, Lanny Wertz and Kaydee Miller present. Supervisor Richard Barto not present. Visitors present included Bob Lyman and Doug McClintock.

Public Concern – Resident Bob Lyman asked if the raises were included in the budget. Chairman Deitrick said the specific amount wasn’t but a percentage was. Vice Chairman Dodge double checked the budget. Lyman also asked how much damage has been done to the trucks or plows with the 2 storms. Roadmaster Wertz said there was damage done to the plow on the new big truck by a manhole up on cemetery road. Lyman said it was 4:35pm Thursday when the township 1st came to Heilman, Lyman stated we need to open up the road wide enough. Chairman Deitrick said we are trying to address the issue by bringing on another employee, he knew that Supervisor Wertz was out a very long time and we don’t want any one employee to be out there that long. “Safety first”, Lyman said. Chairman Deitrick brought up the Hess property and stated a No Parking sign needs installed. The corner of Pinchtown and Rte 54at the corner the snow needs cleaned up better, even it removing it and dumping it up in the park to get it out of the way. Supervisor Dodge commented that the end of Pinchtown at Rt15 had a lot of snow up there and there was an accident. Visitor McClintock said the township is responsible for the intersections. 

The minutes from the Regular Township meeting were approved as presented on a motion from Vice Chairman Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, unanimous vote.

Fire Company Report – Fire Company was having their meeting tonight as well.   
No Report rec’d.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 	Old Business – 4 Girton Drive, ok per Chairman Deitrick to have our Solicitor Scott T. Williams send the Financial Agreement. Hamilton Patriot LLC, Vice Chairman Dodge looked into transfer of sale and even back in 2013 from owner Moore to Moxie was recorded as a $1, each time its recorded as a $1.

New Business – Sewage Enforcement Officer renewal and new fees for 2021 approved on a motion by Supervisor Wertz, second by Vice Chairman Dodge, all in favor. Spreader for the new ordered pick-up truck- Chairman Deitrick brought a quote for a new one and that it can be installed along with a plow and ready to go when we pick up the truck for around $5000. Visitor Lyman said to advertise and sell the one we have. Supervisor Miller motioned to have the new spreader and plow installed on the new truck, second by Vice Chairman Dodge, all in favor.  

 	Correspondence was presented and reviewed.   

The bills were approved for payment on a motion from Vice Chairman Dodge, second by Supervisor Wertz, all in favor.  The approved checks are as follows:

General Fund	  	13 Checks	$    8,532.21
			State Fund	 	  0 Check	$           0.00
		 
	

Public Comment – Chairman Deitrick commented he hasn’t heard from Aaron King. Visitor McClintock asked if the power was off to the building up in the park. Supervisor Wertz said yes. 

	After no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. on a motion from Supervisor Wertz, second by Supervisor Miller, unanimous vote.


							

Holly Wertz, Secretary




					 
